
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE JUNE 17, 2002 

SITE DEVELOPMENT FILE DA.97.045 
JANESVILLE DEVELOPMENTS LIMTED 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends: 
 

1. That the elevations for the Phase 2 building for Site Development Application DA.97.045 
(Janesville Developments Limited) BE APPROVED. 

 
2. That the site plan agreement be amended to include minor revisions to the parking 

layout, and additional planting at the southwest corner of the site. 

Purpose 

On May 15, 2002, the Owner submitted a Site Development Application to amend the approved 
Site Plan Agreement, to permit the construction of a one-storey, 6-unit, 551m2 commercial 
building (Phase 2) within the existing commercial plaza. 
 
The Phase 2 building footprint was approved during the review and approval of the site plan 
application for the subject lands.  The Owner has submitted the building elevations of  the Phase 
2 building, and has requested minor changes to the parking aisle layout adjacent to the building. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

The site is located on the northeast corner of Bathurst Street and Atkinson Avenue, being Block 
268 on Registered Plan 65M-2394 (531 Atkinson Avenue) in Lot 32, Concession 1, City of 
Vaughan. 
 
Building Elevations 

 
The Phase 2 commercial building is oriented in an east/west direction, with the main door 
entrances facing Atkinson Avenue.  Each of the units also has a door on the north façade.  The 
building consists of reddish-brown toned brick with reflective spandrel glass in aluminum frames, 
and includes a band of dark brown brick running along the underside of the red trimmed canopy 
cover and signage detail. The same architectural treatment continues along the west elevation, 
with additional storefront windows and one access door. 
 
The east elevation consists of storefront windows and one access door, and includes two 
overhead doors, which access the internal  garbage room.  All roof-top mechanical equipment will 
be screened from view from adjacent streets. The proposed elevations for the Phase 2 building 
are consistant with the existing Phase 1 development. 
 
Site Revisions 

 
The applicant has agreed to provide additional planting at the southwest corner of the site at 
Bathurst Street and Atkinson Avenue.  A revised landscape plan to include the planting must be 
submitted and reviewed to the satisfaction of the Urban Design Department. 

 
Minor modifications to the parking aisle layout is required adjacent to the Phase 2 building.  Staff 
is satisfied with the revised layout, which meets the requirements of the zoning by-law. 

 
 
 
 



Conclusion 

Staff are satisfied with the proposed building elevations for the Phase 2 commercial building, 
which is consistent with the Phase 1 development.  Staff can also support the minor revisions to 
the parking aisle layout adjacent to the Phase 2 building, and the additional planting to be 
provided at the southwest corner of the site.  
 
 Should the Committee concur, the recommendation in this report can be adopted. 

Attachments 

1. Location Map  
2. Site Plan 
3. Elevations  
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